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BERE FERRERS PARISH COUNCIL
At a meeting of the Open Spaces Committee held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston on Tuesday 13th September 2016.
Present  
                                
Cllr. R. Maycock

Chairman   

Cllr. R. Leithall

Chairman of Council
                                  
Cllr. H. Boot-Handford
Cllr. S. Hanson
                                   
Cllr. P. Dennis

Cllr. S. Munn
In Attendance.  Cllr. Lamb
754. Apologies.
Apologies were received from Cllr. Pengelly due to holiday.
755.  Matters arising from the minutes of the meeting held on 12th July, to deal with matters  
      
arising.
Matters Arising.
Minute 636(b) – new rear door to Pavilion, Mr. Reddecliff hopes to carry out this work as soon as 


    possible.
Minute 698 – Report on Air Ambulance Night Landing Pad. We have had a fantastic response 
from communities across Devon and are extremely grateful to all those people and organisations who have offered their facilities or land for the Air Ambulance to use at night. Deciding on what will make the best landing site can be straightforward for those communities where flat open land is in short supply. In other communities, however, there are a range of sites to choose from and we then need to take into consideration factors such as proximity to the main population, vehicle and pedestrian access as well as the practicalities and cost of developing lighting solution. 
Minute 700 – Nylon worn off crawling rope, workman has turned the rope over.
Minute 701 – Mirror for Allotment visibility Bere Alston- Dan Meek Director of Property  
Management.


I have just spoken to my highways contact and he advises that technically mirrors are not 
allowed on the public highway which is why I guess you were turned down locally.
However, as I understand it, if the mirror can be placed on private land opposite the 
junction, as opposed to being on the highway, then highways are unlikely to object to its existence. Is it possible for the mirror to be put on private land, set back off the public highway?

The Clerk spoke to Ian Shuttkacker about putting the mirror on his land in the hedge.
Mr. Shuttkacker was quite happy but stated it would have to be a removable post to facilitate cutting his hedge, as he would not take responsibility for any damage to it.

Cllr. Maycock to investigate.
756. Report by Bere Alston Recreation Park Group.
As Mrs. Wheeler and Mrs Medhurst are here to talk about the Play park The Down Cllr. Maycock Chairman of Committee brought this item forward on the agenda.
The two members of BARP explained the following progress.
BARP Progress Report 
We wanted to take the opportunity to update you on our progress on the park at the 
recreation field. 
Funding 
. We’ve got £10,000 agreed from the Belinda O’Flynn Charitable Trust. We need to 
   send them the quote (one the contractor is approved) to draw down the funding. 
. We’ve got £10,000 agreed from Awards for All 
. We’ve got £4,000 raised from a variety of smaller sources and fundraising – which 
   we hold 
Contractors 
Barp initially liaised with 4 companies to get quotes. 
. Rhino Play 
. Sutcliffe 
. Green Scheme 
. Caledonia 
 After the first community consultation we asked for revised (comparable) quotes from 3 of 
the companies: 
. Rhino Play 
. Sutcliffe 
. Green Scheme 
The Barp committee met and discussed the plans and chose Rhino Play as the preferred 
provider of equipment for phase 1 &2. 
We then had a vote on Facebook asking for the preferred equipment range from the three 
companies. Rhino Play came first in this consultation. 
We therefore make a formal recommendation to the council that Rhino Play be chosen and 
agreements made to commence work at the earliest opportunity. 
Discussions took place.
The Chairman picked up the item regards BARP and friends removing existing swings and base and asked if they were covered by insurance and about Health & Safety.
Mrs. Wheeler stated that the contractors have now agreed to remove the swings. Cllr. Boot-Handford wished to know how they would be disposed of. Mrs. Wheeler stated the swings would be taken away but the monkey bars would be moved to one side for relocation.
The BARP representatives then went on to speak about the funding as in the previous meeting with them it was stated that it is a £25,000 project to be carried out in three stages. This has now changed stage one and two at The Down play park will cost £22,833+ VAT of which Council have 
£10,000 from the National Lottery, the group have £10,000 from the Belinda O’Flynn Charitable Trust and the rest has been raised from a variety of smaller sources and fundraising.
Contractors

We the group therefore make a formal recommendation to the Council that Rhino Play be chosen and agreements made to commence work.
After discussions Cllr. Munn proposed that Council is happy for Rhino Play to undertake the work, seconded by Cllr. Hanson.
Cllr. Leithall went on to explain the situation with regards to the BF Villagers Group who also put in a playpark at Bere Ferrers and have a management agreement with Council.
After discussions about terms of agreement Cllr. Leithall proposed that the management agreement be for 10 years and the group looks after the equipment, seconded by Cllr. Hanson.
Mrs. Wheeler stated that the company chosen will do a yearly inspection for 5 years.
Cllr. Leithall proposed Council approve in principle phase 1 & 2 as per plans, seconded by Cllr. Hanson.
Cllr. Leithall felt that once the monies have been transferred to Council they will go ahead and purchase equipment then gift it back to BARP.
Questions from BARP.
· We would like to get the management agreement in place as soon as possible – could you let us know at what stage this is at and give us an idea of timescale for when it might be ready.
Cllr. Leithall just needs to alter certain items in the document.
· VAT, are the Council able to pay this and claim it back.
Yes, Council can pay VAT and claim it back, but Clerk reminded the group that the invoice must be addressed to Council.
· Who will project manage the installation? BARP or Council?
After discussions it was agreed BARP to project manage the installation.
· Could you tell us what policies or guidance the Council has for projects – i.e. what would we need to happen around fencing the park off during the works. The company will Harris Fence the area being worked in.
The Clerk put forward that the park should be closed to the public when work is in progress.
The Chairman thanked Mrs Wheeler & Mrs Medhurst for attending.
757.  Financial Statements.
The Clerk circulated the financial statements for Recreation and Cemetery by email.
The Clerk has received the new signs for The Down, Sarah Park and Bere Ferrers playparks which will come out of monies not accounted for 2015-16.
Cllr. Hanson proposed acceptance of the Recreation Finance sheet, seconded by Cllr. Munn.
The Clerk stated that Cllr. Benson Vice Chairman of Footpaths & Environment suggested to Open Spaces that a litter bin be purchased for the Dog Exercise Field and that it is emptied by our workman and the skip be covered over so it can no longer be used for dog waste. Environment has offered to pay towards the cost.
Discussions took place and the Clerk produced costs and sizes. It was proposed by Cllr. Dennis that a Melor Trafflex Round High Security litter bin of 120ltr in black be purchased, seconded by Cllr. Hanson. 
Cllr. Dennis proposed acceptance of the Cemetery accounts, seconded by Cllr. Hanson.
758. New Access Road at Cemetery.
The Clerk has contacted Devon County Highways; there was no one available as it is holiday period. Costing to be obtained for next month.
759. Routine Safety Inspection Reports for the Parish Recreation and Play Parks.
Cllr. Hanson gave the following report on Sarah Park and The Down.
The Down.
3 posts and 3 cross members loose south side, 2 posts loose on east side.
Matting lifting in one place (tripping hazard)
Cargo net ropes worn.
Toddler swing removed.
Sara Park
Gate still difficult to close. 
Cllr. Munn gave the following report on Bere Ferrers: grass cutting excellent, everywhere looking really nice. 
The cycle track has had some strimming done, but it needs some serious work to bring it back to its original condition. The dust track is impossible to resurrect, having spent some time on this with a rake. The weeds are too high for a strimmer to cope with. Ragwort is growing on the edges near the playing field.
Swings showing wear and chains a little rusty.
Rubber showing wear in places.
Children’s slide, frame quite rusty but still looks usable for the time.
Picnic table still losing tiles. Several missing now.
Benches and seats are still in good condition. Although the far seat does move (not sure if this was once fixed in situ).
Few sightings of dog mess around still.
Enclosed Children’s Play Area
Zip wire working well. Nothing to report on this.
All children’s play equipment tried and working.
Some equipment is showing signs of wear and tear, such as rubber seating on the seesaw still breaking off in places. No dog mess found within this area.
Cargo net still good. Spring on the elephant is showing signs of rust.
Gates all in working order. Perimeter fences look in reasonable condition. Area around the new toilet clear and tidy. Tennis court fencing base. Concrete breaking away. This is in hand by the Tennis Club. Area clean and tidy.
The Clerk reminded committee that Cllr. Pengelly reported an accident with the toddler swing at The Down play area the centre bar was missing on the seat and the child fell through. This had been highlighted on the last inspection but no action was taken.
Cllr. Maycock stated that if any part or piece of equipment is missing or damaged it needs to be reported to the Clerk immediately, enabling said item to be removed ASAP.
760. Monthly Inspection of Allotments Bere Alston and Bere Ferrers.
Cllr. Munn – reported the following in Bere Ferrers:
Allotment 1 still showing as not worked
Allotment 2 still showing as not worked
Allotment 3 hen house in situ, ground not worked but suspect this is for more hens to clear the
        ground at a later date.
Allotments 4 to 18 all worked, 19 and 20 need work.
Cllr. Maycock reported on Bere Alston:
The overgrown allotment has been reallocated, the rest are all being worked.
761. Correspondences.
Rev. N. Law - We are putting on a youth event on Thursday 27th October and would like permission to use the courts for a stunt bike show by Andrie Burton (you might have seen him at the carnival fun day).  He will set up about 4.00pm and leave by 8.00pm.  He has his own insurance and the risk assessments needed will be done.
This is all part of West Devon Youth Partnership, of which Y2Y is part, bid to find out what young people want in the way of youth provision in this area.
It was agreed that Y. 2 Y. be allowed to go ahead and use the courts.
 762. Proposals from committee for agenda for next meeting.
1. Vulnerable People’s Policy
2. Allotment Fees
3. Cemetery Fees
4. Precept
5. Provision of screening for Road Warden Container.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and closed the meeting at 9.26pm.
Signed this 27th September 2016.            
Chairman…………………………….

